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BOARD OF GOVERNORS 
 

DANILO ANTONIO A. ALEJANDRO, MD 
Northeastern Luzon 
 

GLENN ERNEST M. FONBUENA, MD 
Northwestern Luzon 
 

DAVID O. CALAPATIA, MD 

Central Luzon 
 

ALEJANDRO Y. TAN, MD 

Manila 
 

MECHAEL ANGELO G. MARASIGAN, MD 
Quezon City 
 

MARIA ELENA Z. BASCO-TIAMSON, MD 
Rizal 
 

NYMPHA E. SAN PASCUAL-MUNDIN, MD 
Central Tagalog 
 

ANGELITO BENJAMIN C. BELEN, MD 

Southern Tagalog 
 

RUFO T. LLORIN JR., MD 

Bicol 
 

ROBERTO Y. PUERTA, MD 
Western Visayas 
 

JOCELYN JOYCE G. MANINGO, MD 
Central Visayas 
 

DUSMAN P. OLIVER, MD 
Eastern Visayas 
 

LIZ CORAZON C. PARANGAN, MD 
Western Mindanao 
 

ANDRESUL  A. LABIS, MD 
Northern Mindanao 
 

LUZ P. ACOSTA-BARRIENTOS, MD 

Southeastern Mindanao 
 

EMMANUEL M. CALE, MD 

Northcentral Mindanao 
 

SHARON P. RAFIL, MD 
Caraga 

 

MEMORANDUM CIRCULAR NO: 2021-12-10-034 

 

TO            : ALL PRESIDENTS OF COMPONENT, SPECIALTY 

DIVISIONS, SUBSPECIALTY AND AFFILIATE SOCIETIES 

SUBJECT     : NUMBER OF PAGES OF THE QUARTERLY  REPORTS   
                                     
DATE   : DECEMBER 10, 2021 
 

 
 
This is to respond to the request of some component societies to increase the 

number of pages of the quarterly reports to accommodate the inclusion of all the 

activities done for the period. In a meeting held last December 4, 2021, the Board 

of Governors, in a resolution No. 141 has amended the maximum number of 

pages of quarterly reports to 100 from 50 as previously stated, commencing with 

the second quarterly report. 

 

Please be guided accordingly.  
 
Thank you and Merry Christmas! 
 

Respectfully yours, 

 
 
ELMER B. SANTOS, MD 
Chair, Committee on Awards  
 
Noted by: 
 
 
 
MA. REALIZA G. HENSON, MD 
Secretary General 
 
 
 
BENITO P. ATIENZA, MD 
President 
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